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INTRODUCTION:  

The Arizona Medical Board (Board) licenses and regulates more than 22,430 physicians.  The 
Board is also responsible for investigating patient complaints against licensees and when 
appropriate, taking disciplinary action against their licenses.  The mission of the Board is to protect 
public safety through the judicious licensing, regulation and education of all allopathic physicians.

The agency consists of approximately 42 employees in the following units: Support Services, 
Information Technology, Investigations, Medical Consultants, Board Operations, Licensing, and 
Rules, Policies and Regulations.   

The Board is comprised of 12 members: 8 physicians and 4 public members, including a licensed 
registered nurse.  Patricia E. McSorley was hired by the Board on June 6, 2005 and has been the 
Acting Executive Director of the Board since September 2, 2014.  Ms. McSorley reports to the 
Chair of the Board. 

Background:

Of the forty-two Board employees, eight are related by blood and/or marriage.  Over the last 
several years there have been several complaints involving favoritism at the Board due to the 
family relationships.  Several of these eight employees are in the same unit and/or report to the 
same supervisor, which is a violation of Arizona Administrative Code R2-5A-305 – Employment 
of Relatives.  A table showing the family relationships and a copy of R2-5A-305 are included as 
Exhibit A. 

On several occasions over the last year and a half, management of the Board has sought council 
from the Arizona Department of Administration (ADOA) regarding the perception of favoritism
at the Board due to family relationships.  The two major functions of the Board, Licensing and 
Investigations, are each managed by sister-in-laws.  Additionally there is a family member related 
to the Human Resources Manager and the Executive Assistant to the Director.   

In May of 2014,  for the Board, contacted ADOA 
Human Resources and advised ADOA that the Board was in the process of hiring two individuals 
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employee; rather he is an employee of Randstad Staffing and was serving on a temporary 
assignment at the Board.   experienced no adverse action while serving his temporary 
assignment at the Board.  Rather, he abruptly ended his assignment when he walked off the job. 
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